
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (b) Mr Ray Craig, Shirley Intermediate School 
 
  Mr Ray Craig spoke to the Board regarding his concern about the delay in the footpath widening 

and boundary enhancement outside the Shirley Intermediate School. 
 
  Mr Craig stated that the footpath outside the school was unsafe and remained  

incomplete in terms of the works approved for Shirley Road and the Marshlands Road 
intersection that were officially completed some years ago.  

 
  Josie Schroder (Urban Planner, Christchurch City Council) informed the Board that the delay 

was largely attributable to difficulties transferring ownership of a one metre wide strip of land 
from the Crown to the Council. 

 
  In receiving the deputation, the Board sought a further report at the next Community Board 

meeting, to be held on 9 June 2004. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


